BUDGET NOTES – 27TH SEPTEMBER 2004

The meeting of Claremont / Weaste Budget Group scheduled for 27th September could not take place as only one member (Lyn Crowder) was in attendance, supported by three officers (Alan Westwood, Mick Walbank, Kay Fairhurst).

Those present agreed that, notwithstanding the fact that budget group could not be said to have met, recommendations should be made to Community Committee for them to decide on at the October meeting.  Not to do so would delay some decisions by up to 2 months.  Key issues arising from the agenda and recommendations where appropriate follow.

· Devolved Budget Statement:

Noted that £32,292.79 had been spent, leaving a balance of £14,608.55 to spend.

· Community use of Schools Budget Statement:

Noted that £1069.32 has been spent and a further £12,236.07 committed, leaving a balance of £19,726.82 to spend.

Action: 
Mick Walbank to contact the Deputy Director re progress towards widening the criteria for use of this budget so that it did not remain unspent.

· Weaste Youth Club:
Noted that the Weaste Detached Youth Work Team continued to engage with several of the young people who had attended the club within the Reds’ ground.  Money saved from the club had been used to fund a residential for those young people.

· Applications for funding:
1. Community Services:  £1650 for a “Ready, Steady, Cook” event at the Lowry intended to be a start for ongoing work promoting greater cohesion between cultural / ethnic groups in Salford.  Aimed at the inner Salford area, covered by three community committees.

Recommend: payment of £550.

2. Saint Lukes with All Saints Parish Hall:  £6000 - £7000 (depending on quotations) for reflooring of parish hall.  (Noted that the parish included part of Ordsall / Langworthy area and that the Budget Group for that area was recommending a payment of £1000 by Community Committee if Claremont / Weaste also provided funding).

Recommend: payment of £2000.

3. All Souls over 60s Dance Group:  £496 for room hire, refreshments and equipment / CDs.

Recommend: payment of £496.

4. Older People’s Development Board (including Social Services, PCT, representatives of older citizens, etc):  £2000 for a local intergenerational event around remembering the Home Front in World War 2. 

Recommend: payment of £2000.

5. Meadowgate Project:  £717.76 for flower baskets, security lights and overheads for a community improvement project.

Recommend: payment of £700.

6. Buddies Childcare:  £12000 annual rent of Glendore premises for childcare and other activity.  Noted that Buddies did not anticipate payment of the full £12000.  Further noted that the Neighbourhood Manager had been asked to include Buddies in the groups with whom he was negotiating potential contracts.  This established some commitment by Community Committee to fund Buddies.  However, concern was expressed about the financial viability of Buddies because the annual financial projection showed a significant funding gap.

Recommend: inviting Buddies to the next meeting of Budget Group to discuss these issues in more depth.

7. Salford PCT Health Improvement Team:  £490 for room hire, refreshments, etc for a 24-week dance programme for girls / young women.
Recommend: payment of £490.

8. Salford Women’s Centre:  £750 for labour costs and equipment for decorating.  Noted that 195 members of the centre lived in Claremont / Weaste.  Further noted that the amount requested differed from the written quotation which was for £380.  Further noted that the Centre had financial reserves which were greater than Community Committee’s annual budget.
Recommend: no payment.

· Strategic use of Increased Budget.
There was discussion of strategic use of devolved budget In anticipation of the increase received this financial year being made permanent.

Recommend: that the Neighbourhood Manager 

(a) continue discussions with: New Weaste Resource Centre; Meadows Resource Centre; Child Action Northwest (Weaste Youth & Community Project); Buddies Childcare; Homestart; about potential contracts.

(b) prepare specific recommendations about contracts, including costings to a future meeting;

and that Community Committee should explicitly note older people and the environment as priorities for work and funding.

· Building Safer Communities / Basic Command Unit Funding
Noted that £7000 BSC/BCU funding had been delegated to each of the 8 Neighbourhood Managers and 5 Neighbourhood Police Inspectors to use in line with those funds’ criteria around crime prevention, etc.  Noted that the £10,500 for Claremont / Weaste had been used to continue funding for the Sports Development / Police Juvenile Nuisance Young People’s Outreach Project working in the area on Friday and Saturday evenings.

· Crime Prevention Packs Update
Noted that the Burglary Reduction Unit had provided sufficient funding to purchase crime prevention products, which would be sold at discount prices in the area, without the need for Community Committee funding at this time.

· Feedback from Funding Recipients

Noted that completed feedback forms had been received from:

· Elmwood Church

· Tootal Boys F.C.

· City of Salford Schools F.A.

· Brookfield Project

